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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Julie Avanto <julie@rrmsc.com>
Sent: Friday, September 15, 2017 11:40 AM
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Cc: Julie D'Hondt; Gregory Lee; Buzz Butler; 'Brian Kelleher'; Matt Kaempf; Matthew Paulus; 

'Brian Kelleher'
Subject: Former Four Seasons Cleaners, 13778 Doolittle Drive, San Leandro

This email serves as notification of the start of soil boring work proposed in our July 31, 2017 Work Plan 
Addendum.  The work will be conducted on September 19, 2017; boring will only be completed in the interior 
of the former dry cleaner unit due to drilling equipment availability with the purpose of defining the extent of 
contamination surrounding the source area.  As proposed in the work plan, a dual tube sampling system will be 
employed and drilling in the vicinity of the source area will be limited to approximately 20 feet bgs to avoid 
drag down of contamination in this area.   

Following soil boring, sub-slab vent piping will be placed and replacement of the slab in the former dry cleaner 
unit is tentatively scheduled for late next week.  Any portion of the slab left open in the former dry cleaner unit 
to allow for anticipated future remediation efforts will be securely covered with plastic sheeting. 

Please contact me with any questions at 714-653-2347.    

Julie Avanto 

--  
Julie Avanto 
RRM, Inc. 
Project Engineer 
2560 Soquel Avenue, Suite 202 
Santa Cruz, CA 95062 
Phone 831-475-8141 
Cell 714-653-2347 


